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Marketing Initiatives 

 Fox Cities Magazine Partnership: For the third consecutive year, 
Explore Two Rivers has partnered with the Two Rivers Business 
Association on a full-page advertisement in the "Worth the 
Drive" issue of Fox Cities Magazine. This collaboration continues 
to be a highly cost-effective method for promoting our city in a 
prominent magazine across northeast Wisconsin. 

 New Pump Station Banner: A new banner has been installed at 
the Pump Station to highlight various summer activities. This 
banner will remain in place until the Mammoth Hike Challenge 
in October. 

 Website Performance: Our website saw significant 
engagement in July 2025, with a tourism-related webpage ranking as the most viewed 
for the first time since January 2023. This indicates a growing trend in website usage, 
demonstrating that we are effectively meeting the needs of both residents and visitors. 
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Rom Tax Revenue  

We want to inform you about a change in our accounting method for room tax fees, 
effective beginning in 2025. We have transitioned from a cash accounting method to an 
accrual accounting method. 

This change was implemented to more accurately reflect when room tax fees are 
collected by hotels and short-term rentals (STRs). Under the previous cash basis, 
revenue reporting may have been skewed, as hotels and STRs have up to 45 days after 
the close of each month to submit collected room tax. Accrual accounting will provide a 
more accurate picture for each month and correct any timing issues in payments 
moving forward. 

All previous years' reports will continue to be based on a cash accounting method. 

 

 



3737 E. Park Street 
P.O. BOX 87 

Two Rivers, WI 54243-0087 
 

      www.exploretworivers.com              920.793.7200                joemet@two-rivers.org 

 

Activities 

July 2: Photo shoot at Sauve's Auto and social media post on the City of Two Rivers 
Facebook page to promote their new addition. 

 July 4-9: Vacation. 

 July 14: Attended the 2026 Manitowoc – Two Rivers Visitor Guide kick-off meeting and 
the Destination Wisconsin Membership Committee meeting. 

 July 16: Attended the TRBA Social Committee event at Eastwin Valley Golf Course. 

 July 17-18: Attended the Destinations Wisconsin quarterly meeting. 

 July 21: Attended the Two Rivers City Council meeting. 

 July 22: Attended a joint meeting with Two Rivers Parks and Recreation and NOAA to 
discuss partnership opportunities. 

 July 24: Attended the Two Rivers Economic Vitality meeting. 

 July 25: Attended the Circle Wisconsin preparation meeting for the Going on Faith 
national tourism convention. 

 July 28: Attended the introductory Bike Friendly Community meeting hosted by 
Healthiest Manitowoc County. 

 July 29: Attended a joint meeting with the Lakeshore Chapter of the Ice Age Trail 
Alliance and Visit Manitowoc to discuss the marketing plan for the Mammoth Hike 
Challenge in October. I also attended the Circle Wisconsin quarterly board meeting and 
the Two Rivers Room Tax Commission joint meeting with the Explore Two Rivers Board. 

 July 30: Conducted a site visit of the facilities at Voyageur Park in De Pere. 

 July 31: Attended a joint marketing meeting with Mishicot MAGIC. 

 

Submitted August 5, 2025 
Joseph L. Metzen - Tourism Director 
 


